MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE, FLORIDA, HELD AT FRANK PATE PARK BOAT RAMP, WATER'S EDGE - WEST END OF FIFTH STREET, September 24, 2015, at 12 NOON

The following were present: Mayor Patterson, Commissioners Ashbrook and McCroan. City Manager Jim Anderson, Public Works Director John Grantland, and Port St. Joe Redevelopment Association Executive Director Bill Kennedy were also present. City Clerk Charlotte Pierce and Commissioner Buzzett were out of town. Commissioner Thursbay was absent.

The purpose of the meeting was to address current improvements being made to the boat ramp.

A Motion was made by Commissioner McCroan, second by Commissioner Ashbrook, to modify the current improvements to reduce the step down to 30' on one side only; cut the 2" x 6" stringers off and put the vertical rub rail back in place on the remaining dock. All in Favor; Motion carried 3-0.

The Meeting was adjourned at 12:14 P.M.

Approved this 6th day of October 2015.

ames "Bo" Patterson, Mayor

James A. Anderson, City Manager

Date

Date